
Richard A. Finnigan 

(360) 956-7001 

rickfmn@localaccess. com 

VIAE-FILING 

Law Office of 
Richard A. Finnigan 
2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW 

Olympia, Washington 98512 

November 8, 2016 

Oregon Public Utility Commission 
PO Box 1088 
Salem OR 97308-1088 

Re: Mt. Angel Telephone Company - Tariff 

Dear Sir/Madam: 

Candace Shofstall 

Legal Assistant 

(360) 753-7012 

candaces:@localaccess.com 

The purpose of this letter is to request that the tariff ofMt. Angel Telephone Company 
("Mt. Angel") be withdrawn and of no further force or effect as of midnight December 31, 2016. 
The assets ofMt. Angel are being acquired by Canby Telephone Association ("Canby") which is 
the existing parent company of Mt. Angel. 

Effective midnight, December 31,2016, customers ofMt. Angel will become members 
of Canby. As such, a filed tariff for the Mt. Angel exchange is no longer necessary. Please be 
assured that nothing is changing in the rates or conditions of service for the Mt. Angel exchange. 
The only change is the status of the customers who now become cooperative members. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

RAF/cs 

cc: Paul Hauer (via e-mail) 
Bryan Conway (via e-mail) 
Donovan Jackson (via e-mail) 
Kay Marinos (via e-mail) 

RICHARD A. FINNIGAN 


